#### CHENGALPATTU DISTRICT

**BE CONFIDENT ENGLISH GUIDE -CELL: 9597292925** 

Class	•	11	
-------	---	----	--

Daniel	3.7
113:1013	
Mimbe	

#### REVISION EXAMINATION, JANUARY - 2023

Tim	e Allowed: 3.00 Hours	s]	ENGLI	SH	100 		Max. Marks: 90
			Part -	1			
I.	Answer all the que	estions. Choose t	he most app	ropriate answ	er fro	m the given f	our alternatives
	and write the obito	in code and the o	correspondin	g answer.			20×1- 20
	Choose the correct	ct <u>synonyms</u> for	the underlin	ned words fro	om th	e options gi	ven:
1.	my grandmother ac	cepted her seclus	ion with resig	nation.			
1	a) isolation	b) unity	c)	suitable	d)	happiness	
2.	I tell you how much	I ache to be suav	e.				
	a) deterred	b) pushed	c)	civilized	d)	forced	A STATE OF
3.	Universities are the	repositories of kr	owledge.				
	a) auditorium	b) airport		storehouses	d)	library :	
	Choose the appro	priate antonyms	for the und	derlined word	s in t	the following	sentences
4.	The sparrows sat so	cattered on the flo	оог.			and ronouning	, semenoes.
	a) covered	b) multiplied	Title 1	gathered	d)	sprinkled	
5.	I am always relucta	nt to trust a depar	ting visitor	gamerea		Sprinkled	
•	a) valuable	b) costly		overpriced	4)	eager	
6.	His inherent ability	shall be useful to	shoulder the	responsibilities	uj	Cagei	
	a) inborn	b) acquired		constrained		built in	
7.	Choose the correct		rd C)	Constrained	u)	Duit III	
	a) act	b) conflict		clarity	4)	morality	
8.	Choose the expand		0)	Clarity	u)	moranty	
	a) International Ins		a b)	Indian Institut	a of N	/anagament	
	c) Inter Indian Mai			International			
9.	Choose the word the		d after Toll' t	o form a comp	ound	wanayemem	
	a) gate	b) proof		plaza			
10.	Choose the right co				uj	free	
1970	a) lecture+ demo	b) lecture +de	monstration	c) lecturer +	domo	d) lootusses	
11.	Choose the meaning	a of the foreign w	ard "ey gratia	o) lecturer +	uemo	u) lecturer+	demonstrative
	a) in faith	b) genuine			٦١.	aa a fawii	
12.	Choose the right de	finition for the give	en term "Riblio	as a lavour	u)		
100	a) lover of nature	b) lover of boo	ke c)	lover of mank			
13	Replace the under	rlined phrasal ve	orh in the se	ntonco bolou	IIIU	u) lover of the	ends
		nis hard work and			A MILI	i a single w	ord.
	a) kept on	b) take to	The state of the s		٦٧.		
14	Form a derivative by		cuffix to the u	keep in	u)	kept out	ma Matagarda
17.	a) able	the second secon				silva socijeni	
15	이는 그런 보이 되는 사람들이 동생들이 얼마나를 하게 되었다.	b) tion		ity	a)	over	
13.	Add suitable ques			The state of the s			Andrew Filt
•		e my papers comp	A CENTER AND THE RESIDENCE OF STREET	AND THE RESIDENCE OF THE PARTY		STATE OF ALL	· ·
4	a) Could I	b) can l		aren't I	d)	can't I	
10.	Fill in the blank wi				ght a i	ring ———	— her son.
	a) at	b) on	c)	in	d)	for	
17.	The plural form of 'co						
	a) criterions	b) criteria	(c)	criterias	d)	criterans	
18.	Fill in the blank w	ith the suitable	relative proi	noun.			Weigner 1
	A short red faced ma	anhad bo	ught quite a	number of pict	ures e	electrified the	room.
	a) whom	b) that		whose		who	erior serveria
					n	an owner are	CP/11/Eng/1

rite.	the sead 'microphone'
19.	Choose the clipped form of the word 'microphone'.  a) mice  b) mike  c) phone  d) micro
	a) mice b) mike
20.	Choose the correct sentence pattern.
	Every month I meet my grand father  a) ASVC b) ASVC c) SVOC d) SOV
	· a ) ·· AS v · 마니니 : · · 마님 / 마시트 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
1,	PART – II
	SECTION - I
	Answer any four of the following.  4x2=8
	Read the following sets of poetic lines and answer any four of the following.
21.	"If this belief from heaven be sent,
	If such be Nature's holy plan"
	a) What does "heaven "refer to?
	b) Why does the poet call it 'holy'?
22.	And reassure myself anew
	That you are not me and I'm not you
	a) Who does the poet refer to as 'you'?
	b) Who does the poet reassure?
23.	It must have been Ma cavity !'
20.	but he's a mile away
湿化	a) What is Macavity blamed for?
	b) Where is he?
24	We are proud of the position we
27.	hold; humble as we are
	a) What is the speaker proud of?
	b) pick out the alliteration
25.	교실과 1kg (M. S. )
20.	They do not ever in their dealings.
	a) How do the athletes play?
	b) Why don't they consider the feeling of others?
26	. Comes at last, and with a little pin
	"Bores through his castle wall, and farewell king!
	a) What does the poet talk about?
	b) Identify the figure of speech used.
	SECTION – 2
¥ 7	나는 사람들은 아이들 때문에 가는 사람들이 얼마나 나를 하는 것이 살아 있다. 그들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들이 되었다. 그렇게 되었다.
27	Answer any three questions.  X2=6  Kavitha said" where is the post office?". (Change into Indirect speech)
28	성이 그들이 아마리에서 보고 하는 이 그리는 씨는 지수는 이 사람이라면 하는 하는 그리는 그는 이는 사람이 되는 사람이 되는 사람이 되는 사람이 사람들을 바꾸게 하고 있는 아무스 사람이
29	Change into passive voice of the following sentence.
, _ `	The gentleman said to the beggar,"Don't trouble me now".
30	Having finished his homework, he went out to play. (Change into a Compound sentence)
	PART – III
	SECTION – 1
	Explain any two of the following with reference to the context.
31	. "Defeat we repel; Courage our fort".
32	
33	
	consider ones another 's feelings
	CP/11/Eng/2
	으로 보다면 있다. 그리고 있다는 경험 사람들은 사람들이 되는 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들이 되었다면 보다면 보다면 보다면 되었다. 그리고 있는 것이 없는 사람들은 사람들이 되었다. 그리고 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은

#### **SECTION-2**

#### Answer any two of the following.

34. Why did she called herself 'Lucky'?

2x3=6

- 35. Briefly describe the "accidents' encountered on flight by Bryson?
- 36. Why are universities necessary for a society?

#### PART - III

#### SECTION - 1 Answer any three of the following.

37. Describe the process of binding a book.

3x3 = 9

- 38. Write a notice about the inauguration of a literary club in your school.
- 39. Complete each of the following proverbs with the right option.
  - a) Every cloud has a ......lining. (gold, Brevity, silver)
  - b) Hope .....eternal in the human breast. (springs, brings, things)
  - begins at home. (Fear, Charity, Enemies)
- 40. Write conversation between two friends about planting trees

#### PART - IV

Answer the following.

7x5 = 35

- 41. Answer the following in a paragraph of about 150 words.
  - a) How do Universities mould students, besides imparting academic education to them? (OR)
  - b) Explain how The Grand mother played vital role in the authors life .
- 42. Answer the following in a paragraph of 150 words.
  - a) What are Shakespeare's views on life in the poem "The Hollow Crown"? (OR)
  - b) According to the poet what contributes most to the injuries sustained by the Athlete?
- 43. Write a paragraph of about 150 words by developing the following hints.
  - A group- patients- wait- the dentist- Joe- first- patient- go- inside- nurse-brings- hammerother- tools- all- other patients- afraid- tools- think- dentist- use- tools- remove- tooth- somepatients- leave- clinic- out of fear- Children- tell- their- tooth ache- drama- cut- school- Joecomes- out -well- He- says- tools- used- open- cabinet- Finally- misunderstanding- cleared.

(OR)

- Leacock- goes- to- studio- The photographer- dislikes- Leacock's face- passesseveral- comments- Leacock- gets- irritated- the photo- taken- wants- see- proof- visitsstudio- again-The photo- edited- help- technology- Leacock- upset- over- changes- callsworthless- leaves-anger.
- a) Make notes or summarise the following passage.

It was bound in a rough, red cloth, now smoothened in places with the many caresses it had received over the years. Its name boldly etched in gold over its hard cover. Its spine still holding on firmly to the age old pages, much thumbed, dog-eared, yellowing pages. Its illustrations, lithographsby the author himself, and a frayed red ribbon placed between the pages I had read the last time. That is my favoritS book. . That book startled me off on a journey that inevitably took me to thebook alleys that still make the three hundred year old city proud. The fact that my lane meanderedthrough several by-lanes and reached the book alleys in less than fifteen minutes made my tripsfrequent and my pocket-money merge. The narrow lanes were lined with small shops with dustyshelves. Their bespectacled shop-owners bibliophiles in their own right were always eager to help me find treasures in all shapes and sizes, bound in cloth or leather, some new and some whichhad changed several hands; others which had comers folded, many in tatters, a few boasting of an autograph or a note written in attention of a loving reader. My prized possession in those days was a book

#### www.Padasalai.Net - No.1 Educational Website in Tamilnadu

called ita that was illustrated with paintings by the illustrious Raja Ravi Verma. Nothing gave me more pleasure than the feel of a cold spine against my palm, the weight of the pages, their slightreluctance to open spontaneously, the faint crick at the turn of each page, and the musty smell of the yellowing pages mixed with a slight whiff of the jet-black ink that filled my nostrils as I brought the book close to my face.

45. a) Write a letter to the curator of the museum seeking permission for a school visit.

(OR)

- b) Write a letter to the newspaper editor drawing attention to the insanitary condition prevalent around your living hub.
- 46. a) Read the following sentences, spot the error and correct them.
  - i. Neither Mohamed nor his brother are kind.
  - ii. The milk is hot to drink.
  - iii. Unless you strive, or you will not prosper.
  - iv. We must reply for this letter.
  - v. The police entered into the room.

(Or)

- b) 1. The wound in his ......took a long time to ......(heal/heel).
  - 2. Anand invited......friends for the birthday party.(use correct determiners)
  - 3. You....never retain mé against my wishes.(use modal verb).
  - 4. He has been working in this office ......1990.(use correct preposition)
- 47. Read the following passage and answer the questions in your own words.

Hundred of years ago, leaders such as kings and queens lived in large, fancy houses called castles. They needed to keep the castles safe, so they had workers dig moats—around the castles. A moat was a deep ditch all around a castle and sometimes filled with water. The moat kept dangerous people and the king's or queen's enemies away from the castle. People had to cross the moat on a bridge or in a boat. Some moats were small, but some were more like a lake. There were even castles with moats inside the castle. These moats separated different parts of the castle. Most places today, even very large houses or museums, do not have moats. But some places do like zoos. Sometimes zoos use moats to separate animals from people.

#### Questions:

- a) Where did ancient kings and queens live?
- b) How do they keep their castle safe?
- c) What is a moat?
- d) How do Zoos use moats?
- e) Suggest a suitable title for the above given passage?

There is a book of the owner.

resette e Metrophing i Santa apparatore per gantif Zeli Maranda e 1991, per gantifici laggi en la laggi

CP/11/Eng/4

### (CHENGALPATTU DISTRICT)

#### + 1 ENGLISH - FIRST REVISION - JAN 2023

HIGHER SECONDARY (FIRST YEAR) – FIRST REVISION EXAM – JAN 2023 (NEW SYLLABUS)

#### **DATE: 19.01.2023 ENGLISH - SCORING KEY**

ANSWERS WRITTEN ONLY IN BLACK OR BLUE SHOULD BE EVALUATED

	PART – I	00 4 00
1.	Answer all the questions:	$20 \times 1 = 20$
	Choose the correct synonyms for the underlined words from the options given.	$\bigcirc$
01	(a) isolation	
02	(c) civilized	3 Marks
03	(c) storehouses	
	Choose the correct antonyms for the underlined words from the options given.	
04	(c) gathered	
05	(d) eager	3 Marks
06	(b) acquired	
07	(d) morality	1 Mark
08	(b) Indian Institute of Management	1 Mark
09	(a) gate	1 Mark
10	(b) lecture + demonstration	1 Mark
11	(c) as a favour	1 Mark
12	(b) lover of books	1 Mark
13	(a) kept on	1 Mark
14	(c) ity	1 Mark
15	(a) could I	1 Mark
16	(d) for	1 Mark
17	(b) criteria	1 Mark
18	(d) who	1 Mark
19	(b) mike	1 Mark
20	(a) ASVO	1 Mark

	PART – II	
	SECTION - 1	
	Read the following sets of poetic lines and answer any four of the following.	4 x 2 = 8
21	(a) Place of God	1 Mark
00	(b) It was created by God	1 Mark
22	(a) athletes / sports persons / sports	1 Mark 1 Mark
23	(b) the poet /himself (a) blamed for theft	1 Mark
23	(b) a mile away	1 Mark
24	(a) their position in life	1 Mark
<b>4</b> 4	(b) proud,position	1 Mark
25	(a) The athletes play rough games.	1 Mark
20	(b) because they want to win their game.	1 Mark 1 Mark
26	(a) The poet talks about the castle wall and	1 Mark
_0	farewell king.	1 Mark
	(b) personification	1 17162112
	SECTION – 2	2 × 0 – 6
	Answer any three questions.	$3 \times 2 = 6$
27	Kavitha asked where the post office was.	2 Marks
28	Should you arrive at the airport before noon, give me a call.	2 Marks
29	It was said to the beggar by the Gentleman, "Let him not be troubled by the beggar now."	2 Marks
30	He finished his homework and then he went out to play.	2 Marks
	PART – III	
	Section - 1	
(i)	Explain any two of the following with reference to the context.	2 x 3 = 6
	Name of the poem	1 Mark
	Name of the poet	1 Mark
	Explanation	1 Mark
31	Poem: Everest is not the only peak	
	Poet : Kulothungan	
<b>32</b>	Poem : Once upon a time	
	Poet : Gabriel okara	
<b>33</b>	Poem : Confessions of a born spectator	
	Poet : Ogden Nash	

	SECTION - 2	
	Answer any two of the following in not more than 30 words.	$2 \times 3 = 6$
<b>34</b>	Mary Kom did not have any match that day.	3 Marks
35	Once he was in a plane and he bent down to tie his shoelace. By the time one who sat in front pulled back his seat and he was caught in between the seats. He got relieved with the help of a man who was sitting next to him. Once he sucked the back of his pen then he realised that the pen leaked and he got the ink on his mouth, chin, tongue, teeth and gums.	3 Marks
36	Universities are necessary for the society because they are the storehouses of knowledge. They are the developing ground for the representatives of thought, wisdom and service. Through the universities many individuals get themselves equipped for the task of bettering society.	3 Marks
	SECTION - 3	
	Answer any three of the following.	$3 \times 3 = 9$
<b>37</b>	Describe the process of binding a book.	3 Marks
38	Notice writing.	3 Marks
39	a) silver b) springs c) charity	3 Marks
40	Write conversation between two friends about planting trees.	3 Marks
	PART – IV	
	Answer the following:	$7 \times 5 = 35$
41 (a)	<ul><li>Content – (60%), Language, style and organisation (40%)</li></ul>	
or	Exceptionally good paragraph	5 Marks
<b>(b)</b>	Correct answer with all points with no	4 Marks
	mistakes	3 Marks
	> Correct answer with a few mistakes	
	> Answer with a few points	2 Marks
	➤ Answer with a few points and many mistakes	1 Mark

42	➤ Content – (60%), Language, style and	
(a)	organisation (40%)	
or	Exceptionally good paragraph	5 Marks
(b)	Correct answer with all points with no mistakes	4 Marks
	Correct answer with a few mistakes	3 Marks
	> Answer with a few points	2 Marks
	> Answer with a few points and many mistakes	1 Mark
43	> Content – (60%), Language, style and	
(a)	organisation (40%)	
or	> Exceptionally good paragraph	5 Marks
(b)	> Correct answer with all points with no	4 Marks
` ,	mistakes	
	> Correct answer with a few mistakes	3 Marks
	➤ Answer with a few points	2 Marks
	Answer with a few points and many mistakes	1 Mark
44	Write a summary or make notes of the following	
(a)	passage.	7
` ,	Summarising – Format	
	Rough copy / Rough Draft / First copy / First	1 mark
	Draft	3 Marks
	Fair copy / Fair Draft / Final copy / Final Draft	1 Mark
	Suitable title	
	(An exceptional summary can be awarded	
	Maximum marks.	
	The number of words in the Fair Draft need not	
	be taken into account)	
<b>(b)</b>	(or)	
	Note making : Format	
	Title	1 Mark
	Sub-titles Sub-titles	2 Marks
	Key points under each sub-titles	2 Marks
<b>45</b>	• From	½ mark
(a)	• To	½ mark
	Salutation	½ mark
	• Subject	½ mark
	Body of the letter	½ mark
	Subscription	2 marks
	<ul> <li>Superscription / Address on the envelope</li> </ul>	½ mark
	- Supersoription / Audress on the envelope	. — 3
(b)	• From	½ mark
	• To	½ mark
	Salutation	½ mark
	• Subject	½ mark
	Body of the letter	½ mark
	Subscription	2 marks
	- I	½ mark
	<ul> <li>Superscription / Address on the envelope</li> </ul>	-/·/ #####===

46	i) <b>Spot the errors and correct them.</b>	
	a) Neither Mohamed nor his brother is kind.	1 Mark
	b) The milk is too hot to drink.	1 Mark
	c) If you strive, you will prosper.	1 Mark
	d) We must reply to this letter.	1 Mark
	e) The police entered the room.  (or)	1 Mark
	a) heel,heal	2 Marks
	b) his	1 Mark
	c) can	1 Mark
	d) since	1 Mark
47	a) Ancient King and Queens lived in large, fancy houses called castles.	1 Mark
	b) They had workers dig moats around to moats to keep the castle safe.	1 Mark
	c) A moat was a deep ditch all around a castle and sometimes fill with water.	1 Mark
	d) Sometimes zoos use moats to separate animals from people.	1 Mark
	e) castle	1 Mark

#### **PREPARED BY**

#### **BE CONFIDENT**

MR. R. HENDRY EARNEST RAJA, M.A.(ENG)., M.ED.,

#### <u>PADASALAI – GURU 2019 AWARDEE</u>

**P.G. ASSISTANT IN ENGLISH** 

**VELUMANICKAM MATRICULATION HR.SEC.SCHOOL** 

**RAMANATHAPURAM - DISTRICT** 

CELL NO: 9597292925

www.Padasalai.Net - No.1 Educational Website

GUIDE

A4 PAPER PRINTED FORMAT

**§ 9597292925** 

BE CONFIDENT STUDY MATERIALS

# 1 MARK SPECIAL PACKAGES 8 PACKAGES

1

Q.NO. 1 - 20 TESTS - 12 240 QUESTIONS 2

Q.NO. 21 - 26 TESTS - 5 60 QUESTIONS 3

Q.NO. 27 - 30 TESTS - 10 40 QUESTIONS

4

Q.NO. 37 - 40 3 MARKS TESTS - 10 40 QUESTIONS 5

Q.NO. 46
ERROR SPOTTING
TESTS - 4
100 QUESTIONS

6

Q.NO. 46
MODAL, SEMI MODAL,
TENSE, LINK WORDS,
HOMOPHONES, PHRASE
TESTS - 10
50 QUESTIONS

7

SYNONYMS & ANTONYMS
ALL LESSONS MIXED
PRACTICE WORKSHEETS

8

**BOOK BACK GRAMMAR 100 MARKS QUESTION** 

LOW PRICE

ORDERS CONTACT : CELL : 9597292925

TOTAL PACKAGE PRICE: RS. 50 ONLY Kindly send me your questions and answerkeys to us Padasaka. Net gmail.com

**EXCLUSIVELY FOR XI & XII ENGLISH** 

FULL SULLABUS ONLY ( 9597292925



# **SUPER 53 MARKS PACKA**

Q.NO. 1 - 20 **1 MARK 14 TESTS 280 QUESTIONS** 

**Q.NO. 21 - 26 POEM** APPRECIATION QUESTIONS & POETIC DEVICE **10 TESTS 120 QUESTIONS** 

**0.No. 27 - 30 20 TESTS 80 QUESTIONS** 

Q.NO. **37 - 40** (3 MARKS) **10 TESTS 40 questions** 

ERROR SPOTTING (5 marks) **4 TESTS 200 QUESTIONS** 

MODAL, SEMI MODAL, TENSE, **HOMOPHONE** (5 marks) O TESTS **50 QUESTIONS** 

# **Paper Printed Format** SEPERATE ANSWER KEY



PACKAGES

**ENGLISH** 



9597292925

# **1 MARK SPECIAL 9 PACKAGES**

-> Q.NO. 1 - 20 - 20 TESTS - 400 QUESTIONS

--- Q.NO. 37 - 40 - 10 TESTS - 40 QUESTIONS

→ Q.NO. 46 - ERROR - 4 TESTS - 200 QUESTIONS

-> Q.NO. 46 - MODAL / SEMI MODAL / TENSE / PHRASE **LINK WORDS- 10 TESTS - 50 QUESTIONS** 

BOOKBACK GRAMMAR ONLY - 100 MARKS QUESTION

REFRESHER MODULE - 6 TESTS - 120 QUESTIONS

SYNONYMS & ANTONYMS - PRACTICE WORKSHEETS



## CKAGE PRI

